

Sherrard Village Board Meeting
Monday, October 13th, 2015

1. Call to Order -Mayor Delbert Henry called the meeting to order on Tuesday, October 13, 2015 at 7:03 PM 
2. Roll Call of Trustees
Members Present:  Mayor Delbert Henry, Village Clerk Laura Green, Treasurer Sheila Dhaemers, and Trustees: Rod Beachler, Henry Dryoel, and Lisa Sanders
Also Present: Attorney John Remus, Chief Merle Curphy, Accountant Tom Dryg, Larry Rhodenbaugh, Wayne McCombs, Regan Kunzman, Mike Lowery
Members Absent:  Trustees Iverson, Rath, and Wyant 
a. Resignation of Trustee Kevin Iverson submitted on 9/23/15, due to moving outside of Village limits
	Motions to Approve: Trustee Beachler
	Seconds the Motion: Trustee Dryoel 
	Ayes: Sanders, Dryoel, Beachler
	Carried: 3-0-0
b. No appointment of new Trustee at this time, tabled until next Board Meeting 
	
3. Call for the Agenda –   
	None
4. Approval of the Agenda
Motions to Approve: Trustee Dryoel 
Seconds the Motion:  Trustee Beachler 
   	Ayes:  Sanders, Beachler, Dryoel
Motion Carried: 3-0-0   
5. Calls from the Floor -  
5a. Rezoning-  Mike Lowery (set for the Agenda as topic 13 a. Rezoning of 206 6th St.) addresses the Board.  He  is removed from the Agenda and accepted under “Calls from the Floor”.   Resident would like to build a 40’ x 30’ pole barn to the east side of his house.  He has both of his immediate neighbors approval (submitting signed documents from both neighbors to the Board), has spoken with Building Inspector (Mark Campbell) and received permission, pending Board approval for a rezoned set back of 12’.  (Topic removed from New Business.) 
	Motion to Approve: Trustee Dryoel 
	Seconds the Motion: Trustee Beachler
	Ayes: Sanders, Beachler, Dryoel 
	Motion Carried: 3-0-0
5b. 310th Street - Regan Kunzman approaches Board regarding the Ownership of 310th Street, presents information to the Board that she has gathered and prepared.  Ms. Kunzman is upset about the lack of maintenance of the road, the amounts and the severity of the ruts in the road, and states that there are over 30 potholes in the stretch of road that she is concerned with.  She states that she did attend the Township meeting the previous night on Monday, October 12th, and it was confirmed that the Richland Grove Township owns the last 888 feet of 310th St.  She would like to know at the next meeting what will be done, pertaining to an Intergovernmental Agreement. Immediately she wants the maintenance completed on the last 888 feet, as that is in the worst repair.  She would like an answer of someone accepting ownership of the road, a plan for recording the ownership of the road, and to have it recorded for the next Agenda.  Cama Cregar states that she would be upset if taxes from Sherrard Village residents would be used to pay for portions of 310th St, which may or may not be Village owned, instead of 2nd Street, which is the worst road in the Village of Sherrard. Wayne McCombs states that he has spoken with Steve Klein and was told that there are $171,000 in TIF funds.  TIF Funds are only to be used on properties within the TIF District. 
	
6.  Minutes of the Previous Meeting – following review by the Trustees  
Motion to Approve: Trustee Sanders 
Seconds the Motion:  Trustee Dryoel 
    	Ayes: All in favor
	Motion Carried:  3-0-0
7. Expenditure Approvals
7a. Payroll for 9/15/15 through 10/13/15
		Motions to Approve: Trustee Dryoel
		Seconds the Motion:  Trustee Beachler 
		Ayes: Sanders, Beachler, Dryoel 
		Motion Carried: 3-0-0
7b. Debit Card Purchases for 9/13/15 through 10/13/15 
		Motions to Approve: Trustee Beachler
		Seconds the Motion: Trustee Sanders 
		Ayes: Dryoel, Sanders, Beachler
		Motion Carried: 3-0-0
7c. Approval of checks through 10/13/15
	Motions to Approve: Trustee Sanders
	Seconds the Motion:  Trustee Dryoel
	Ayes: Beachler, Dryoel, Sanders 
	Motion Carries: 3-0-0

 
8a. Treasurer’s Report for September – 
	Motions to Approve: Trustee Beachler
	Seconds the Motion: Trustee Dryoel
	Ayes: Sanders, Dryoel, Beachler
	Motion Carried: 3-0-0
	
9.   Building Inspector’s Report - Building Inspector Campbell not here, due to dr. appointment.
10. Police Chief’s Report for - Chief Curphy gave his report. 
10a. He would like to post ad in the newspaper pertaining to Part-time officer position. Delbert gave limit of $400, as that was the cost of the Village Clerk ad, which was the bare minimum. 
		Motion to Approve: Trustee Dryoel
		Seconds the Motion: Trustee Sanders
		Ayes: Beachler, Sanders, Dryoel
		Motion Carried: 3-0-0
[bookmark: _GoBack]	10b. No committee meeting for Personnel was held regarding hiring of part time officer position.   
11. Committee Reports –
11a. Personnel Committee - No Personnel Committee was held. 
11b. Park Committee – Larry Rhodenbaugh would like to make sure that all volunteers are thanked for all of   their hard work. He heard all positive comments at the Pumpkin Fest.  Benches for the Park are being ordered, the price will be lower than the original quoted price (nearly $3,000), and they will get a blueprint before the benches are ordered that Larry will have to approve. 

12.  Old Business –  
12a. Real Estate Tax Increments (2013 payable 2014), pertaining to $33,000 taxes – there has been no further discussion and no payment received.  Tabled again until November meeting. 
12b. GoDaddy & My Artisan Web:  GoDaddy fees questioned at the Sept meeting are an annual fee to keep the Sherrard domain name. My Artisan Web fees are in regards to the website (Bi State) that had to change hosts and have all information transferred.  Bi State will be coming out to the Village to work with Laura Green to redesign the website, immediate changes before the end of the year, and finished/finalized website to be finished in early 2016. 
12c. Garbage/ Recycle contract not needed, as originally discussed at September meeting.  The contract comes due December 2016, not December 2015.  Susanne Pasdach has located the original Bid Proposals to be sent out when that time comes, to make the process much easier. 

	 




13.  New Business –  
	13a. Rezoning 206 6th Street– Discussed during Calls from the Floor. (5a)
13b. Approval for 29th Annual Financial Report to the State – Tom Dryg reviewed the Draft Report.  Final Report due October 28th. 
13c. Water/Sewer Pump Repair(s) – (Dan Helm unavailable to attend. Laura Green discussed, per request from Dan).  We are 2/3 of the way through the pumps being repaired, but still have the largest pump to go.  We have had a lot of repairs to be done on the existing lift station pumps because there has been no maintenance done since they were installed. The plan is to get all repairs made to the pumps and then start a routine maintenance plan. Costs were estimated at $3000-$5000 per pump, per repair originally, but now could possibly be up to $7000 per pump.   
13d. Water System Cross Connection Control Survey – (discussed by Laura Green, per request from Dan Helm, unable to attend) surveys were conducted in response to the recent EPA inspection completed for the Village.  These surveys are being completed as part of the process of a Disaster Preparedness Plan, so that in the event of a disaster we are eligible to apply for FEMA assistance.  If this was not completed, we would be ineligible to apply. 
13e. Water/ Sewer Emergency Action Plan – Dan is beginning to create an Emergency Action Plan
13f. Pumpkin Fest- Review by Deb Birely.  Total profit (not final) of $5,096.17. There were a few issues for this year’s Pumpkin Fest – crops not as good this year, next year’s race may not happen unless someone steps up and coordinates.  Questioned insurance rates of $250, if they do not have the race will they have to carry an insurance policy or would they fall under the coverage of the Village, as no events would be held outside of Village limits? 
	13g. State Tax Payment Freeze. – Laura Green called the state, pertaining to no payments received for MFT since June (for May payment).  State confirmed that there is still no State Budget approved and that taxes will not be paid until a budget is approved.  Back payments may or may not be made, they are unsure at this time.  Any questions or complaints are encouraged to be directed toward our State Legislator. 
	13h.Christmas Decorations – denied. 
	
14. Other Matters – 
	a. Oct. 17th  - Door to door food collection drive Cancelled at this time. 
	b. State Tax Freeze – already discussed  

15. President’s Report – 
Calls from the Floor – Hank Dryoel would like to suggest that a new open/closed sign be purchased for the Village Hall, as the previous sign is broken and was taken down by Laura Green. 
     
16. Adjournment
	Motion to Approve: Trustee Dryoel
	Seconds the Motion:  Trustee Beachler 
	Ayes: All in favor
	Motion Carries: 3-0-0
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